
       STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

     SELECTMEN  

    MEETING MINUTES JUNE 10, 2024 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Steve Goldsmith and Ron Profaizer. Jay 

Croteau was absent. 

Building inspector Steve Goldsmith signed off on plumbing, insulation and electrical for  12 Mason Drive 

Justin Baker home.   

Building permit check due from Bob Bergervin. Also, $200.00 for sale of cemetery mower.  

MS 60 W Audit Waiver was voided for exceeding the 750 population limit according to the 2020 Census. 

A MS 60 A should be used with an auditor.  

Karyn Hagen inquired by email for authorization to purchase a laptop and compatible printer for 

Supervisors of the checklist for the 2024 election cycle.  

Ron Profaizer motioned to permit Karyn Hagen to purchase a laptop and if needed a  printer compatible 

with the State of NH for Supervisors of the checklist for the upcoming 2024 election cycle. Steve 

Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed. 

Ron Profaizer toured Surry’s roads with Durwin Clark. He photographed the culvert south of the Pond 

Road and noted Durwin Clark stated the culvert in question was the homeowner’s responsibility. They 

discussed mowing the roadsides, purchase of a one ton truck with a plow and sander for the smaller 

roads, and mileage compensation for personal use of his vehicle for town business.  For discussion next 

week.  

Ron Profaizer stated he had not seen a response from Bradley Law Firm on the Cider Mill questions.  

Ron Profaizer updated officials on the town page of the website.  

Ron Profaizer will set up a meeting with the Planning Board, Conservation Committee and the selectmen 

to clarify driveway application process, driveway requirements and notification to homeowners after a 

rejection. Possible date of July 8th, 2024. Meeting to be posted.  

Discussion of meeting agenda and format for meeting. 

Ron Profaizer has contacted the Recreation Department about their email list for possible town use. 

JFLane will contact Kim Fisher as well. Web provider CharlesWorks can include a bulk email of 500 emails 

with our current account.  

Paving on Old Walpole Road was moved to June 17th, 2024.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

Steve Goldsmith motioned to accept the minutes. Ron Profaizer seconded the  motion. The selectmen 

agreed to accept the minutes as presented.  



The Town of Surry received ck # 2137 for $112.50 to the Trustees of Trust Funds for the purchase of a 

cemetery plot.  

Reviewed the values of solar arrays currently valued. Russel exemption was not included in sort however 

was added in separately for a total of $312,814.00.  

The extra geraniums from Memorial Day were donated to Bob Bergervin for use on veteran’s graves and 

plantings in his care.  

Prepared for Employee annual review next week.  

Ron Profaizer motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to 

adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:15 P.M. 

 


